
-1-

MEMORANDUM

P.O. BOX 4100    FRISCO, COLORADO 80443 

TO: MAYOR AND TOWN COUNCIL

FROM: JANICE PAPPAS, PD OFFICE MANAGER/COURT CLERK  

TOM WICKMAN, CHIEF OF POLICE

RE: JANUARY, 2021 POLICE AND COURT ACTIVITY

DATE: FEBRUARY 23, 2021

Summary and Background: I am happy to report that Officer John Valasquez who is currently 
in the police academy was selected as a team leader in the academy.  John is in his fourth 
week of the academy.

Officer Trace Elmgreen has completed his third week of the Patrol Training Officer Program.  He 
is doing outstanding work !!!

We will be doing interviews for new officers on February 10th.  We have seven applicants that 
we will be interviewing.

Community Service Officer Calie Rushton underwent surgery for a hip arthoscopy on December 
7th.  She is now back to light duty and undergoing physical therapy  twice a week.

We have been working closely with the Fraser Winter Park Police Department as well as the 
FBI on our robbery of the credit union.  We currently have a geofencing warrant and continue to 
work on identifying the suspect.

We will slowly be purchasing the items we requested last fall for the police department.  It is 
important that we have the necessary policies in place before we go operational.

Sergeant Brandon Vail’s wife Bailey gave birth to Stirling Harry Vail recently.  Mom and baby 
are doing great…..
 

Analysis: N/A

Financial Impact: N/A

Alignment with Strategic Plan:  N/A

Environmental Sustainability: N/A



Town Council Meeting February 23, 2021
January, 2021 Police and Court Activity.
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Staff Recommendation: N/A

Approved By: 
Nancy Kerry, Town Manager
Bonnie Moinet, Finance Director
Tom Wickman, Chief of Police

Attachments: 
1.  January, 2021 Police and Court Activity


